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April 6, 2020 

RE:  Extension of IFTA First Quarter Report Filing to May 31, 2020 under Iowa Code § 452A.61 

To whom it may concern: 

On March 17, 2020, Governor Reynolds issued a Proclamation of Disaster Emergency due to the Coronavirus 

(COVID-19) outbreak.  Governor Reynolds issued subsequent Proclamations on March 22 and March 26.  On 

April 2, Governor Reynolds extended all Proclamations to April 30, 2020.   

As a result of the emergency referenced above, motor carriers have requested an extension of the 

International Fuel Tax Agreement first quarter report currently due by April 30.  IFTA has already issued 

notice that it will not require first quarter funds be transmitted from jurisdictions until early June. 

On behalf of the Iowa Department of Transportation, I am accepting this request as application under Iowa 

Code § 452A.61 for reasonable extension of time for the filing of any required report.  

I hereby extend the final filing date for the IFTA first quarter report to May 31, 2020.  This first quarter report 

shall continue to include transactions between January 1 and March 31.  I find that this is a reasonable 

extension of time during this public health emergency.  I recognize that under Iowa Administrative Rule 761-

505.4(7), by granting this extension no penalties or interest will accrue under Iowa Code § 452A.65 until the 

expiration of the extension period.  

This decision does not extend any other quarterly filing deadlines.  This decision does not waive any 

requirements for the contents of the quarterly reports.  This decision does not waive any provisions of 

administrative rules or Iowa law related to motor carrier requirements. 

Sincerely, 

Scott C. Marler, Director 


